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22nd April 2011

Joe O’Donnell
Chairman & Managing Director

Shields Automotive Ltd

1000 Kennishead Road

Glasgow

G53 7RA

Dear Mr O’Donnell

I am writing to make a formal complaint for the service and treatment I received from your Land Rover branch at Darnley in Glasgow.

As you will see from my attachments, I was not told the truth regarding the carrying out of the compression test, which was a major part of the information your branch supplied me to base my decision on in order for me to give my consent for the course of action, recommended by the branch and how I was personally made to feel during my meeting with your Service Manager and Workshop Controller on 31st March 2011.

Due to this treatment and service, I lost all confidence in the ability of this branch to make sound repairs and felt that I had no other option but to remove my car from your branch on 5th April 2011, which had been there since the 8th March 2011.    

The diagnosis and recommended action was clearly wrong, when I collected my car it was running worse than when I’d delivered it.

My car was at your branch for nearly four weeks.  I, the paying customer, was told of the excellent reputation and years of experience – albeit that this was not my experience and why I was having to attend such a meeting.  Now that I have seen the diagnostics, I don’t believe there was ever any evidence that all 6 injectors required to be replaced. My car was worse, rather than better.  All this service and treatment cost me £2,902.  
I would appreciate due consideration be given to my complaint and await your response.

Yours sincerely

Cc: Land Rover Head Office

